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HAMLETS 
The monthly meeting of the Parish Council was held on Wednesday 16th October 2024.  

Attended by: Cllrs. J Hobbs (Chair) J Phipps, K Boundy, N Steer, C Myers, K Jones, R Savage, J Payne, G 

Worden, C. Cllr. S Tilbey and the Clerk.  

C.Cllr. Tilbey gave a report of the local and wider issues in the area, relating to planning breaches and traffic 

issues.  

Discussion took place of many different Parish matters. Four policies were reviewed and approved. Further 

information is also being sought on the government initiative of moving all Parish Councils to gov.uk domain 

names for various reasons including cyber security.  

The Health & Wellbeing Project is in full swing. The first stage of the pump track installation has been completed. 

The second stage will be to tarmac this and complete the landscaping.  

The construction of the Multi Use Games Area is also underway. There has been an additional requirement for a 

retaining wall; but this is all in hand, with the construction of that now complete as I write this. There will in due 

course be a grand opening event; but details are not yet confirmed – please look out for details early in the New 

Year. Three members of the steering group have now also been interviewed as part of the video that is being 

produced – as mentioned in last months Hamlets.  

Correspondence was received from Cornwall Council to notify us that street lights in Morwenstow will be 

switched off between midnight and 5am before the end of October. This is part of a wider roll out scheme that has 

already been in place in other parts of the County.  

No planning applications were received for consideration this month.  

Please see the draft minutes in full on the website for further details of the meeting.  

The next regular Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 20th November 2024 at 7:30pm.  

 

All are welcome to the meetings.                                        Sheridon Rosser (Mrs), Clerk to the Parish Council.  
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SEPTEMBER RAINFALL  

        

    Cornakey – Kevin Heywood recorded: 137 mm or 5.39 ins 

       

    Killarney – John Jukes recorded:  152.5 mm or 6 ins 

        

    Duckpool Cottage – Jen Ash recorded:  119 mm or 4.68 ins 

       

    Lopthorne – David Manfield recorded: 138 mm or  5.43 ins 

      

    Tor View – Ken Boundy recorded:  135.5.mm or 5.33 ins 

         

    

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Did you know? 

You can report many things directly online to Cornwall Council.  It is particularly helpful if you can report road 

issues on here, this will trigger a quick assessment for any repairs from Cornwall Council.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/  

 

 

 
 

More details and information links are available on the Parish Council website 
 

 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/report-something/
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CHURCH SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2024 

 

 
Morwenstow Parish Church 
   

Sunday 3rd    9.30am   Holy Communion – Rev Teresa Folland 

Sunday 10th  11.00am  Remembrance Day – United Service – Parade meets at the car park at 10.45 

    Richard Painter & Shorne Tilbey 

Sunday 17th  9.30am  Holy Communion – Rev Teresa Folland  

Sunday 24th   3.00pm   Evensong – Richard Painter 

      

 

Woodford Methodist Chapel 

 
Sunday 3rd  11.00am  Holy Communion - Revd Meg Slingo 

Sunday 10th  10.45am  Kevin Hogarth  

Sunday 17th   11.00am  Barry Bryne 

Sunday 24th   11.00am  LA 

 

Coffee Morning – Wednesday 6th November 10.00am – 12.00pm 

All welcome. 

Friday 15th November, 7.00pm – Talk by Adrian Abbot – Disappeared Bude. Supper to follow 

 

Morwenstow Methodist Church – Shop Chapel 
    

Sunday 3rd  11.00am  Service led by Merrytones 

Sunday 10th  11.00am  Remembrance Service at Parish Church   

Sunday 17th   11.00am  Service led by Rev R. Ward-Smith 

Sunday 24th  11.00am  Service led by Rev J. Wilson 

 

*Merrytone services are led by the congregation and include hymns, readings, recitals, and songs by the 

Merrytones music group  
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Another word from Rev Richard for November 
 
November is the month of Remembrance. The days are lovely, but sad. The leaves fall, as does the 
rain, and there are times of shining sun. It used to be the time for the burning of leaves when I was a 
boy, but all that has stopped nowadays. The month when we look back as the year fades towards the 
end.  
We muster at the memorial and hear the words by the librarian poet Laurence Binyon which recall to 
us the Western Front massacres. “They shall not grow old as we that are left grow old.” As a boy, I 
used to think that those soldiers would have found this cold comfort and they would have much rather 
have enjoyed a nice long life at home. But they went nevertheless. 
It is the month of the poppy. The continuous shelling had unearthed long dead seeds and what had 
appeared in those Flanders fields were thousands of poppies. Our emblematic poppy, the one we 
proudly wear, was captured in a poem by Isaac Rosenberg called “Break of Day in the trenches.” One 
line explains that a rat touches his hand, “As I pull the parapet’s poppy to stick behind my ear.”  
Buried in Westminster Abbey is the tomb of the unknown warrior. The grave contains the body of an 
unknown British soldier from the First World War. The body was brought from France on 11th 
November 1920 intended for those whose loved one was amongst the “unknown” who had never 
returned. Perhaps the family may feel that in the tomb there may be- there is - resting, the body of 
their loved one. 
The tragedy in remembering is that certain memories are not powerful enough to alter the 
circumstances of today. It is suggested that we never learn from history and in so doing we are 
doomed to make the same mistakes. We need to hold these Remembrances and poems and poppies 
as sign posts where we can honour the dead - serve the living - and build the common good. 
 
rev richard . Monday 7th October 2024 
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Morwenstow Harvest Festival Luncheon 

 
After some years it was decided to resurrect the Harvest Festival, but as a luncheon rather 

than a supper. 

Fifty-five people sat down to the four - course meal and my grateful thanks to all the people, 

too many to name individually, who contributed to its success. The food sponsors, all the 

cooks and those waiting table and the many people who provided sweets. 

Although this was not a fund-raising event nevertheless it made a profit of £168 which was 

donated to charity. 

 

Keith Shepherd 
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EDITORIAL 
 

Email your articles to – jsphippsmpc@hotmail.com 

 

The latest date for copy is the 25th of the month preceding publication 

 

The Editor is not responsible for the views and comments of contributors 

and reserves the right to edit any article if necessary 

 

 

If you wish to contact the Chairman of the Parish Council on any matter, please telephone Jonathan Hobbs on 

(01288) 331236 

 

USEFUL DATES 
Rubbish & Recycling collections –  Thursdays 

Food Waste collection every Thursday 

Parish Council – 3rd Wednesday (except Aug & Dec) 

(1st Wednesday – additional planning meeting if required) 

Post Office – Thursdays 11.00am – 1.00pm 

 

 Calendar of Events  
Date Event Organisation 

16th November Ceilidh Dance Morwenstow Football Club 

Tuesday 3rd December Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch Community Centre 

Saturday 25th January 2025 Burns Night  CANCELLED 

Saturday 8th March 2025 Big Breakfast Community Centre 

Sunday 22nd June 40th Anniversary of the opening of 

the Community Centre 

Celebrations – Open 

Gardens/Cream Teas/Displays 

Community Centre 

Morwenstow Bus Timetable 

 

 


